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Dear Colleagues: 
 
Thank you for your letter of 19 Feb 2007.   
 
IEEE 802.3 is in the process of moving responsibility for Link Aggregation to 802.1.  We do not 
want to make any changes to the function currently described in IEEE Std 802.3-2005 Clause 43 
while doing this transfer.  IEEE 802.3 Link Aggregation will in a proposed new standard, 
P802.1AX, and we recommend that any modifications be addressed to 802.1 for consideration as 
an amendment to that new standard.  
 
Though we cannot promise completion dates, our target for P802.1AX approval is March 2008. 
 
IEEE Std 802.3 physical layer management information is available on a per link basis and could 
be used by a protection management entity for the capability you describe.  There are other 
options to the method you describe that should also be explored.  That exploration though should 
be pursued with IEEE 802.1 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Robert M. Grow, Chair, IEEE 802.3 Working Group 
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